Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, November 28, 2016
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on November 28, 2016.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, George Sheldrick, Jubal Durivage, Melinda Mascollino, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.
1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00PM.
2. Additions and Deletions to the agenda: None

3. Citizen Input: None at this time.
4. Approve the Minutes of November 14, 2016.  Jubal made the motion to approve the minutes of November 14, 2016.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

5. ECS Principal, Melinda Mascollino – Bus Issues:  Melinda wished to talk with the Selectboard to obtain a better understanding of the relationship between the school and the highway department.  Discussion included:  use of established turn around vs. private drives; proper equipment for driving on Eden’s winter roads; possible change in pick-up/drop-offs, making stops going downhill vs. going up - this would alleviate stopping and starting in the middle of a hill; events of last week on East Hill; town will work with school if there is a problem but cannot pull vehicles back onto the roadway – will not act as a tow service.  Melinda would like to schedule a meeting with bus driver, Deb on how best to utilize the established turnaround on Griggs Rd.  Ricky agreed to offer his suggestions on how best to turn around at this location.
6. Kim Jensen – Square Rd AOP:  Kim was not present.  Tracey will contact her to reschedule.
7. Dog Officer update: - The Selectboard discussed the canvas of the town; new registration for 2017 will begin January 1st; putting notice in the town report of strict enforcement and canvas beginning on April 2nd; dedicated personnel to complete canvas and do prompt follow up.
8.
Constable Update:  A written statement from Eric Erickson was reviewed.  It stated he had personally given ownership of 6 goats to Gary Wright.  The horse at this property has been taken to a new home.
9.
Health Officer Update:  None at this time.
10.
Beach Update:  Stain, trim and roofing colors have been selected for the storage building.  Jeanne would like to place an ad in the local papers advising of the change of management and ask those with reservations for 2017 to call her to confirm.  Selectboard approved.  Tracey noted that Jackie has not yet delivered her notebook of reservations to the town office as requested.  George inquired about the electrical inspection/mapping to be completed by Matt Grant.  Tracey noted that Matt was to call to set a time.  She will follow up with him.
11.
Gihon Trac Packers – Sign VAST Landowner Permission Form:  Jubal made the motion to sign the annual permission for use of town property for VAST trails for the period of December 1, 2016 to May 1, 2017.  Approved and signed by George.
12.
Listers – Errors & Omissions to 2016 Grand List:  The Selectboard reviewed notice from the Listers dated 11-22-16 of errors and omissions for 2016 grand list.  This was information only for the Selectboard.
13.
Budget – NEMS & VLCT Dues FY17/18:  Information received at the town office indicates that NEMS budget request will be the same as last year and VLCT dues for FY17/18 will be $2488, a slight increase over FY16/17 at $2405.  Tracey advised that additional information received this week indicates that the Lamoille County Courthouse budget will be level funded.  The Selectboard was reminded of their budget meeting on December 1st at 7PM.

14.
Road Commissioner Report.
a. Update Knowles Flat Culverts:  Information received from Michie Corp has been forwarded to the State of Vermont for review.  Jim Cota, AOT, suggested also getting information on a structure similar to the one installed at Crooks Rd in 2010.  Tracey will work on gathering this information.  Plans remain to complete the other structure, Culvert #13-8, which is being designed and has funding in construction season 2017.  Depending upon funding for the twin culvert site, the town may want to look into doing the same as at Whitney Lane:  design/construct a temporary structure which could then be moved to another location (Square Rd) upon completion, thereby replacing two structures at the cost of one.  The Selectboard suggested that it would not be a bad idea to look into having a temporary bridge on hand for future use as needed as rental cost for these temporary structures continues to climb, increasing the final cost of projects.
b. Drive Access Review:  The Selectboard did a brief review of outstanding access permits.  A special meeting will be posted for Wednesday, November 30th at 11AM to do site visits for:  Steven Yetman; Vicki Lang; Randy Mason.  Other review resulted in:  George Sheldrick – no completed, valid until May 16, 2017; Wayne Vear – not completed, expired; Rick Sears – not completed, fee not paid, expired.  Letters will be sent for notification of the expired permits.
c. Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky reported that Mike Griggs had given his two weeks’ notice, his last day will be Friday, December 2nd.  Mike will be going to the Town of Hyde Park to work.  Mike’s reason for leaving were that he was offered more pay and better benefits.  The Selectboard discussed posting of the open full time position and opted to wait until spring as the town has three experienced part time people available to assist during the winter season.
15.
December Meeting Dates:  Meetings for December are scheduled for December 12th and December 26th.  December 26th will be the Christmas holiday for the town office.  The Selectboard decided to reschedule that meeting for December 28th.  Notice will be posted of the change.  Tracey advised that work on the FY17-18 budget will be placed on those agendas.
16.
FYI:  None at this time.

13.
Any other business:  

a.  George advised that Sheriff Roger Marcoux would like to be placed on the agenda for December 12th to discuss calls to Eden when the State Police are not available which are not reimbursed.  

b.  The Selectboard was advised that Delinquent Tax Attorney, David Polow has sent letters to owners of properties sold at tax sale on December 9, 2015 that the properties will be transferred to the new owner if payment is not received.  The Selectboard reviewed the information provided.
c.  Annual agreements for maintenance on the generators at ECS and the town office were discussed.  As ECS will be going through the consolidation process effective July 1, 2017 the Selectboard would like an agreement to lease the ECS generator to the consolidated district at the cost of the annual maintenance fee; generator would be for use by the ECS building during school hours; the generator remain on the ECS site; the town be granted use of the building as an emergency shelter.  Tracey will work with LNSU on this.
14.
Sign Orders (6):  Six (6) orders were reviewed and signed.
15. Jubal made the motion to adjourn at 7:50PM.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin
Town Administrative Assistant 
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